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  Headteacher’s Message 
Even in the final few days of a half 

term we continue to ensure that 

every day is filled with creativity 

and learning. 

Year 2 have been busy outside this 

week, they have been planting 

sunflowers as well as creating 

rainforest collages. Year 6 are 

having a science week, enjoying 

learning about the digestive 

system (with a realistic if 

somewhat nauseating experiment as 

seen in the photos!), the 

circulatory system and the eye 

amongst other things. 

Year 4 took part in a skipping  

festival against 4 other schools. 

They all competed in different 

events, individual, group and 

whole class skip dance. It was 

an amazing atmosphere and 

the children were all buzzing 

with excitement. They 

showed great team spirit and 

all encouraged each other. 

All of our week’s hard work 

paid off and we were overall 

winners and are now through to 

the final to be held at Beckett University in July. 

Excellent stuff! Well done Year 4. 

Thank you to all those who joined in Walking to School this 

week. The weather was fine this year for launching our 

week-long initiative. Mrs Starkey has been collating the 

results of those children who have walked, scooted, biked 

to school this week. There will be certificates and prizes 

given out after the holidays, but in the meantime, the 

results for each class add up as follows: 

Rec – 93 Yr 1 – 96 Yr 2 – 117 

Yr 3 – 80 Yr 4 – 91 Yr 5 – 81 Yr 6 – 112 

Some classes have joined in a poster competition to promote more active ways of travelling to school 

and these have been sent on to Leeds City Council for judging. Good luck to those classes that took 

part. 

Finally, we say goodbye to two of our children today. Youssouf (Yr6) and Sofia (Rec) are leaving to 

join a new school. We said our goodbyes this morning, presenting them both with cards and a 

prayer book. We wish them lots of love and hope they come back to see us in the future. 

Have a wonderful half-term break and we will see you in school on Monday 4 June. 

Jane Hainsworth 

Prayer 
Jesus help my eyes to see all the 

good you send for me. 

Jesus help my ears to hear calls 

for help from far and near. 

Jesus help my feet to go in the  

way that you will show, 

Jesus help my hands to do all  

things loving, kind and true. 

Amen. 

mailto:info@adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk
http://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/
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Live Streaming 

Live streaming is the broadcasting of live events as they 
happen to a potentially unlimited audience. Websites or 
apps can be used to live stream and events can be 
broadcast to the world or a selected audience. Inspired by 
online celebrity live streamers, children may have a desire 
to share their lives online too and some want to follow in 
the steps of their online heroes. 
Children may live stream whilst they are playing games so 
that their audiences can watch and share in their 
experiences, they may broadcast a special event, such as a 
party, or they may just want to interact with strangers. 
When broadcasting over the Internet, it’s easy for young 
 people to feel safe due to physical boundaries. People may attempt to trick, blackmail or coerce 
children during a time when their typical defences are down, and this may lead to riskier behaviour.  
In cases of online grooming, predators have targeted children and used trickery and grooming 
techniques to get them to perform acts in front of the camera. Children may not have an understanding 
of how what they are broadcasting could be saved and shared further and they may not know that 
people watching may not be who they say they are. 

 
Talk to your children  
It’s imperative that all children using online services have a good understanding  
of key online safety messages. Please talk to your children about the following:  

 The importance of protecting their private information;  

 The knowledge that people may pretend to be people they’re not;  

 The understanding of what they share online can be saved and shared by others;  

 The knowledge of what to do if they are being bullied or coerced;  

 The importance of asking for help if needed. 

 

 
 

Last week’s On Time Award goes to: 
Year 4 

Instagram  

The National Online Safety Team have 
created a FREE guide about Instagram. 
This guide informs parents and carers 
about the issues associated with 
Instagram and contains useful tips 
about how they can help protect their 
children when using the app. 
https://twitter.com/natonlinesafety/s
tatus/999327290361180160 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

  

    

    

 

    Attendance and Minutes Late Report 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our target for whole school attendance is 97%  -  Whole school attendance last week was 97% 

 Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 
Attendance 

(5th September 2017 –
18th May 2018) 

 

98.40% 

 

97.13% 

 

97.10% 

 

97.38% 

 

98.28% 

 

94.42% 

 

95.90% 
Minutes Late 

(14th -18th May 2018) 

 

0 

 

12 

 

101 

 

0 

 

0 

 

12 

 

5 

Number of 
children arriving 
between 9.00 -

9.05am (14th–18th 
May) 

 

1 

 

0 

 

      1 

 

     1 

 

0 

 

1 

 

0 

https://nationalonlinesafety.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2c75458b4927d513cbb744c23&id=2f092f545c&e=118d7730c8
https://nationalonlinesafety.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2c75458b4927d513cbb744c23&id=2f092f545c&e=118d7730c8
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Dickinson’s Real Deal is a popular daytime show on ITV. Back 
for a fifteenth series, David Dickinson and the dealers will be at 
Leeds United Football Club on Saturday May 26th  for members 
of the public to bring along their antiques & collectables. 
Admission is free and you do not need to book a place or a 
ticket. 
Doors will be open between 8am and 5pm   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
        
 

 Golden Book Tuesday 22nd May – this week’s Golden Stars! 

 

Reception Staff Vote 
Ben and Teddy for using ‘time’ in their role play of train maintenance. They even used a clock to make the correct 
time! Well done. 

Year 1 Staff Vote 
Gracie-May for speeding up her writing and being one of the first to finish! 

Cora for participating well in class and offering some great suggestions on our Woodland Walk. 

Year 2 Staff Vote Raihana for an excellent explanation text on how to build a super bike. 

Year 2 Pupil Vote Noah for being a good friend and trying his best in maths. 

Year 3 Staff Vote Finlay for making an effort in all his learning, all the time! 

Year 3 Pupil Vote Eassar for cheering up Evan and always getting on with his work. 

Year 4 Staff Vote 
Finlay for excellent concentration on his learning even when others try to distract him. Well done to a great 

attitude. 

Year 4 Pupil Vote Tom for helping people with learning when they are stuck and for being a good friend in the playground. 

Year 5 Staff Vote Navraj for continuously achieving high scores on a weekly basis when completing Mathletics activities. 

Year 5 Pupil Vote Miss Jackson for being a funny and lovely teacher. 

Year 6 Staff Vote Evie for her iPad Hockney art. 

Year 6 Pupil Vote Youssouf for his contributions during science today – it’s lovely to see someone so keen to learn. 

SUMMER FAYRE – 30 June 
Plans are now well under way for the Summer Fayre. A rota board will be 
going up soon, if you are attending the event please sign up to help for an 
hour or so.  
If you have a large rope (that could be used in a tug-of-war), please contact 
a member of the PTA 

Adel Stairway Reward Booklets:  
Congratulations to the following children who have 

completed their booklets this week. 

Bronze 250 
Stampers 
Achieved 

Silver 500 Stampers Achieved 

Harley – year 5 
Franki – Year 5          Isla – Year 5 

George - Year 3       Navraj – Year 5 
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Dinner Money 

P

a
r

e

n

t
s

 

p

a
y

i

n

g
 

w

e

e
k

l

y

 
s

h

o

u
l

d

 

a

l

w

a

y
s

 

s

e
n

d

 

d
i

n

n

e
r

 

m

o
n

e

y

 
i

n

 
e

a

c

h
 

M

o

n
d

a

y

 
m

o

r

n
i

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Dates for the Diary (New Dates added in red)            
 

Friday 25th May 2018 Deadline for handing in school photo order 

Friday 25th May 2018 Year 1 Woodland Party – Year 1 parents invited 2pm 

Friday 25th May 2018 After school bun sale 

Friday 25th May 2018 School closes for half term holiday 

Monday 4th June 2018 Children return to school for Summer term 2 

Wednesday 6th June 2018 New Reception (Sept 2018) Parents Information Evening     

Thursday 7th June 2018 Year 2 trip to The Deep 

11-15th June 2018 Statutory Phonics Screening Check week – Year 1 

Wednesday 13th June 2018 Year 2 Class Collective Worship – 9:15am Year 2 Parents welcome 

Friday 22 June 2018 Whole school walking to church – St John the Baptist –  (volunteers required) 

Wednesday 27th June 2018 Reception Class Collective Worship – 9:15am Reception Parents welcome 

Friday 29th June 2018 Non uniform Day – Bring a bottle for the Summer Fayre tombola 

Saturday 30th June 2018 PTA Summer Fayre  

Monday 2nd July 2018 Carlton Lodge Parents Meeting 6pm (Year 5) 

Wednesday 4th July 2018 New Reception (Sept 2018) Transition Morning 1 

Thursday 5th July 2018 Year 3 trip to Humber Bridge (letter to follow, volunteers required) 

Friday 6th July 2018 Whole school Sports Day 1.30pm (Date 1) 

Monday 9th July 2018 Whole school Sports Day 1.30pm (Date 2, if required) 

Tuesday 10th July 2018 New Reception (Sept 2018) Transition Morning 2 

Wednesday 11-13 July 2018 Year 6 Bikeability  

Thursday 12th July 2018 New Reception (Sept 2018) transition reading meeting 

Tuesday 24th July 2018 Leavers Assembly 9:30am – Year 6 parents 

 Tuesday  24th July 2018 Last day of term 

Wednesday 25 July 2018 Whole school training day 

Monday 3rd September 2018 1st Training Day 2018 – 2019 Academic Year 

   All training days for this academic year have now been assigned 

     

  Year 6 - High School Transition Dates  

Friday 29th June 2018 Horsforth School – Taster Day  

 Weds 4th – Thurs 5th July 2018 Lawnswood School Transition Days 

Monday 9th July 2018 Temple Moor Transition Day 

Mon 9th –  Weds 11th July 2018 Prince Henry’s Transition Days 

 

Summer Term 2 Autumn Term 1 

4th June – 24th July 2018 

£77.70 

4th Sept – 26th Oct 2018 

£83.85 

Parents paying weekly should always send dinner 

money in each Monday morning. Cheques should be 

made payable to Leeds City Council. Thank you. 

Anyone wanting to change from school meals to 

packed lunch and vice versa, the office requires a 

half terms notice.  

 

Dinner money price increase 

Please note that our school meals will 

be increasing in price from September 

2018, from £2.10 to £2.15. 


